
TCS Newsletter 
 Friday, October 3rd  
 

We hope you have had a wonderful week! We continue to be excited about all that the Lord is 
doing here at TCS. Proverbs 3:5 reminds us, “Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean not 
on your own understanding.” As we navigate each day, this verse encourages us to rely on 
God’s guidance rather than solely on our own plans or ideas. Here are a few news items we are 
excited to share with you. Have a blessed and restful weekend! 
 
 

Hearing and Vision Screenings: Throughout the month of 
October, children in grades K5, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th, 9th, 11th, 
and all new students will have vision and hearing screenings. 
Parents/guardians will be informed if there is a need for 
follow-up. Any questions can be directed to our school nurse 
Allison Angle (anglea@tcspioneers.org)  

 

November 25th –  28th 

 

mailto:anglea@tcspioneers.org


Students Forecast Fun in  

Spanish Weather Presentations!!! 
Last week students stepped into the spotlight as creative 

meteorologists for a special Spanish class project. In pairs, 

students presented the weather for two days in two Spanish-

speaking capital cities—adding a fun twist with imaginative 

forecasts, props, and interactive dialogue. From raining tacos in 

Mexico City to empanada-shaped lightning in Buenos Aires, the 

forecasts were anything but ordinary. Each presentation included 

unique weather expressions, high and low temperatures, and a full 

Spanish conversation. Using eye-catching Google slides and 

rehearsed scripts (no reading allowed!), students balanced 

speaking time, engaged the audience, and showcased their Spanish 

skills in a lively, memorable way. With creativity, collaboration, and 

a few flying tacos, these student meteorologists made weather 

reporting the highlight of the week! 

 

Exploring the Science of Density:  
Mr. McPheron’s Environmental Science class recently completed 
an exciting lab on the density of different liquids. Students 
measured and calculated density, then 

combined the liquids to see how heavier liquids sink while lighter 
ones float. This hands-on activity brought an important scientific 
principle to life and helped students see science in action. 
Special thanks to Dr. Hite for leading this engaging lab! 
 
 

Celebrating Algebra Success: 
Mrs. Cooper’s Algebra 1 class started the school year on a strong note! To celebrate the 

students’ hard work and success on their first test,  
the class enjoyed a fun cereal party together. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Bringing the Story of Job to Life:   
Bible 10 students recently completed a creative project centered on the story of 
Job. After researching each section of the book, students worked in groups to write 
skits that retold the events in their own words. These 
presentations brought the story to life, highlighting Job’s 
trials, perseverance, and unwavering faith. This activity 
not only deepened students’ understanding of Scripture 
but also allowed them to engage with the text in a 
meaningful and memorable way, demonstrating both 
thoughtful study and creativity in sharing biblical truth. 
 
8th Graders memorize God’s Word:  
In small groups, Mrs. Smith’s 8th grade Bible 
students recite the memory verse for the week 
aloud to the class. Hearing God’s Word from one 
another encourages the students as they hide His 
Word in their hearts and apply it to their daily 
lives. 
 
 

Showing Pink Spirit for a Cause:  
Mrs. Wierwille’s K5 class proudly showed their “pink” 
spirit for Breast Cancer Awareness Day! The students 
enjoyed dressing up in pink and participating in 
activities that helped them learn about the importance 
of supporting others in need. 

 
 

Mrs. Neff’s Kindergarteners have been exploring the world 
of apples! They’ve learned how apples grow, identified the 
different parts of an apple, and even voted on their favorite 
variety based on taste. Using what they discovered, the 
students practiced graphing, writing sentences, and 
exploring their senses through hands-on activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

K5 



Making	the	Most	of	Center	Time:			
Mrs.	Cockerell’s	second	graders	have	settled	into	a	great	
routine	of	using	their	time	wisely	during	center	activities.	
Students	complete	their	“must-do”	worksheets	
across	a	variety	of	topics,	then	move	on	to	“may-do”	
activities.	These	include	reading,	writing,	and	math	
games,	as	well	as	reading	a	book	and	taking	an	
Accelerated	Reader	(AR)	quiz	on	the	computer.	
	

 
 
4th Graders Explore Acrostic Poetry: 

The 4th graders recently completed a unit on acrostic poems in 
English class. We are amazed by their creativity—several 

students even chose to write acrostic poems during their free 
time, showcasing their growing talent and love for writing. 

 
 

 
5th Graders Build Independence through Reading:  
In Mrs. Hurles’ 5th grade class, students are learning independence and 

accountability in preparation for middle school. During Reading class, these 
focused students enjoy a few minutes of SSR (Silent Sustained Reading) with 
their chosen books. After reading, they take computerized Accelerated Reader 

quizzes to demonstrate their understanding and knowledge  
of the chapter books they select. 

 
 

1st & 2nd Graders explore 
Lincoln Ridge Farms: 

Our first and second grade students had a fantastic time 
at Lincoln Ridge Farms this week! They explored fall-

themed attractions, learned about the pumpkin life cycle, 
and enjoyed hands-on activities while experiencing the 

fun of the season. A special thank you to all the 
chaperones who helped make the day run smoothly! 



THURSDAY, OCTOBER 16th  
ONLINE ORDER: mylifetouch.com 

DAY ID:  EVT6DDKX7 
Order Before Midnight on October 15th for Free Shipping 

Or bring completed order form with cash/check on Picture day  
After picture day online orders only 

HARD COPY ORDER FORMS CLICK HERE 
 

https://my.lifetouch.com/mylifetouch/#/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/18aQ6WrMh1WiNcnj7Z8xd9aSuwAsJgv28/view?usp=sharing


CLICK HERE TO REGISTER FOR 3rd – 6th GRADE 
BASKETBALL TODAY !!! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TCS Basketball  
Registration 

 
 
 

REGISTRATION 
OPEN NOW FOR THE 

2025-2026 SEASON! 

Registration Deadline and Info: 
Open Registration | October 3rd – October 12th 

Registration Closes October 12th!!! 

Girls Basketball Boys Basketball 
3rd & 4th Grade Girls 3rd & 4th Grade Boys 
5th & 6th Grade Girls 5th & 6th Grade Boys 

 
 

REGISTRATION IS ONLINE ONLY  
CLICK HERE TO REGISTER 

 
Questions? Contact: 

Ryan Lieurance 
Youth Sports Coordinator 

lieurancer@tcspioneers.org 

https://leagues.teamlinkt.com/templechristianschool2
https://leagues.teamlinkt.com/templechristianschool2


1st and 2nd Grade Students  
CLICK HERE REGISTER FOR LITTLE DRIBBLERS  

 

FOR MORE INFO, CONTACT COACH LEIMEISTER

DATES:

COST:

WHO:

WHAT:

Saturday, November 8  9-10 amth

Saturday, November 15  9-10 amth

Saturday, November 22  8-9 amnd

Tuesday, December 2  5:30-6:30 pmnd

Tuesday, December 9  5:30-6:30 pmth

GAME DAY - Friday, December 12  perform at
halftime of Varsity game (JV begins at 6pm)

th

$35; includes Little Dribbler’s admission + two adult
admission tickets to the Varsity Basketball game,
Little Dribblers t-shirt, and more!

Boys & Girls in 1  - 2  gradest nd

Learn the fundamentals of dribbling in 5 dribbling
workouts with Coach Clayton Leimeister and then
perform what has been learned during halftime of the
Varsity Basketball Game on December 12, 2025. 

TCSLITTLE 
DRIBBLERS

leimeister34@gmail.com

Sign Up on TeamLinkt 
            Thanks to the TCS Little Dribblers Sponsors:
Edward Jones: Brandon High    Advantage Cleaners
Shultz Contracting                       Lima Bounce House Company

Dye Real Estate & Land Company

https://leagues.teamlinkt.com/templechristianschool2
https://leagues.teamlinkt.com/templechristianschool2


NEW WITNESS WEAR SET TO BE DELIVERED 
The new Witness Wear items are scheduled to be delivered on Monday, October 6th. Once 

the new items arrive, please remember that only the new Witness Wear items may be 
worn as dress down attire on Wednesdays for the 2025–2026 school year. If you happened 

to miss the original Witness Wear store, a second opportunity to purchase will be made 
available online in January. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch Menu:   Meal $3.25  Milk ¢50 

Monday Sloppy Joe Sandwich, Tater Tots, Fruit  

Tuesday Grilled Cheese Sandwich, Yogurt, Cookie 

Wednesday Pizza by the Slice $1.00 

Thursday BBQ Riblet Sandwich, Pudding, Veggies 

Friday  Johnny Marzetti, Bread, Veggie w/ Dip  

Athletic Events: 
Saturday 10.4  Varsity Soccer @ Lincolnview     7:00pm 

Monday 10.6  JH Volleyball NWCC Quarterfinals @ Hardin Northern 6:30pm 

Tuesday 10.7  Varsity Soccer (H) Bath      5:00pm 

Thursday 10.9  Varsity Soccer (H) Jackson Center     5:00pm 

    JV/V Volleyball @ North Baltimore    5:30pm 

Athletic Announcements: 
Look for information in the near future for the following athletic opportunities at TCS… 

 • JH Boys Basketball    • JH Cheerleading  

 • HS Girls Bowling     • HS Boys Bowling  

Remember if you are a winter athlete in grades 7 – 12 you are required to have a final forms 
account in order to participate in winter sports. CLICK HERE FOR DETAILS 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/11K0F3tNi915EfBpoXMgW8mrNJwOKQrLu/view?usp=sharing


VIEWS FROM TCS: 
 
 

 


